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1st March 2021 
 
Mark Hook 
CEO Wickepin Shire 
 
Good Afternoon Mark 
 
I have been asked to contact the shire regarding a few items which I will write below in dot point. 
These issues were discussed at our recent committee meeting. 

 
1. CWA Building 

a.  Progress will be handing this building and all garden maintenance back to the shire. 

As of 1st April, Progress will no longer pay for the water or electricity. 

b. Playgroup will not be held this year. Can playgroup leave their toys neatly in the 

corner until they decide what to do with them? 

c. Can we please leave all History Records in the locked front room of the CWA? 

2. Water Reticulation 

a. Residents have asked is the retic to the Centenary Garden and the gardens around 

the Town Hall still connected?   Concerns about the amount of plants dying. 

3. Dead Pine Tree 

a. On the east side of the croquet garden the pine tree is dead. Can shire look into 

having this removed? 

Residents of the town would like to see this removed as it is too hard to see when 

pulling out of the Memorial Gates Entry. I have spoken to Graeme and asked him to 

have a look into it. 

4.   Gardener 

a. We would like to commend Karon Ashley (think that’s right) for the work she is 

doing as gardener. Community members are very pleased with her work. 

5. Town Water Supply 

a. Residents of the town are extremely dissatisfied if the situation with the lack of 

water when the town losses power. Is there anything the shire can do? 

 
 
 



 
Look forward to hearing from you 
Kind Regards 
 
 
 
 
Kym Smith 
Secretary 


